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Circular 048-2024 
 

22 May 2024 
 
Dear Residents, 
 
WASTE COLLECTION DISTRUPTION DUE TO PROTEST ACTION 
 
You might be aware that City of Johannesburg’s refuse collection services have not been taking place 
for the past two week.   
 
Pikitup who is contracted by the City of Johannesburg to collect waste is currently not operating due to 
unlawful protest action by workers whose contracts are ending.  
 
Due to the blockades outside various depots, Pikitup is unable to leave their premises for safety reasons. 
 
As refuse has not been collected last week or this week, Evergreen and the Frederick Road 
Association have enlisted the help of a private outside refuse removal company to remove the Village’s 
waste.  The removal will happen this afternoon and residents should be getting their bins back today or 
latest tomorrow morning. We will monitor the situation and arrange collection again for next week 
should it be necessary. 
 
Although Pikitup is not collecting, our recycling collection is still taking place and all recycling was 
removed yesterday.  Residents are urged to continue placing their recycling in the designated area. 
 
Regards 
  

 
 
Wilma Swart 
Village Manager 


